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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 7 January 2010
7.30 pm – Village Hall

 M I N U T E S
Present:  
Christine Fox (Chair), Jane Horton, Kevin Sherrard, Martin McDowell and Jackie Buckle. 



In the absence of the Clerk Cllr Buckle took notes.
Apologies:
Shirley Slade (Vice Chair), Steve Everitt, and Carolyn Young.  Linda Stevens (Parish Clerk)


Cllr Maddock – Out of the Country.
	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	238
	Contributions and questions from the public

No members of the public were present.


	

	239
	Approval of previous minutes (3 December 2009)

Item 216:  War Memorial quote should read £690.00 plus VAT, not £600.00.
Following the above amendment, Cllr Fox proposed the minutes be signed as a true record.

	

	240
241
242
243


	Planning matters 

Personal and Prejudicial interests – None recorded.

Ref: 2009/1759 – 5 Neville Park  

Extend front wall of sitting room to existing line of garage; extend front door

to line of existing front elevation; covered open porch & steps (DEL). - Concerns were raised about the amount of weatherboarding being out of keeping with the rest of the houses.  Cllr Horton proposed the decision be left to the Planning Officer, second by Cllr McDowell.  Motion carried unanimously.
Ref: 2009/1776 – Lubborn House, Lubborn Lane

Proposed external changes including a proposed rear extension (DEL). – No objections, Cllr McDowell proposed recommendation for approval, second by Cllr Fox.  Motion carried unanimously.
Ref: 2009/1677 – Prospect Cottage, Martin Street

Demolition of car port, demolition of single storey side extension, new two storey extension to the side of the property and new two storey extension to the rear of the property, lean-to rear porch (DEL). – Cllr McDowell recommended approval with additional note re weatherboarding at the back of house, second by Cllr Fox, Motion carried unanimously.
Ref: 2009/1446 – Yardleigh, Ham Street

Formation of new access including alterations to wall and blocking up of existing access (DEL). – Cllr Fox proposed recommendation of approval, second by Cllr McDowell.  Motion carried unanimously.

	

	244
245
246
247

248
	Matters arising from Minutes (3 December 2009)

(Cllr Sherrard)  War Memorial Fence – An advertisement for the War Memorial Fence to be replaced and  painted with a closing date of 20.01.10. had been drafted and posted.
(Cllr Fox)  Wallyers Bridge – Still no reply as to whether the new markings at Wallyers Bridge would be undertaken from County Highways.

(Clerk)  Time to Plan Motion – It was reported that the vote had been 7 for and 6 against the motion.

(Cllr Slade) Dog fouling – Cllr Slade had been frequently trying to contact the Dog Warden concerning dog fouling around the village and had reported to the relevant department that the Dog Waste bins were overdue for emptying, but so far nothing has been done.  In the absence of Cllr Young it was noted that the ferocious dog previously reported had not been seen lately but Cllr Sherrard had heard of another incident with 2 dogs at the gate of a house in Martin Street.

(Cllr McDowell) Clarification re 02 mast article to Cllr Carr – Cllr McDowell had e-mailed Cllr Carr but had received no reply to date.

	

	249
250
251
	Financial Items

The following cheques were signed:  Village Hall room hire 07.01.10 - £11.00, Clerks salary as agreed and BT Ham Street Kiosk Adoption (15.12.2009-14.12.2010) - As agreed.

Victim Support Somerset and Mendip Community Transport Grants – Were discussed.  To be carried over until the next meeting.
Precept 2010/2011 – An outline budget for the 2010/2011 budget had been provided.  More information required before approval.  To be carried over to next meeting.  Cllr McDowell proposed a £500.00 increase to £8,500.00, second by Cllr Fox.  Motion carried.  Cllr Sherrard abstained.
	Clerk

Clerk

	252
	County Council Report

No report.


	

	253
	District Council Report

No report.  
	

	254
	Village Hall and Playing Field Trust

The Senior Citizens Lunch had not been well attended and Cllr Buckle said they may have a new format for a Village Party instead next year, she will report back.
	

	255
	Website

No report.
	

	256
	Play Park

The metal pole which had been in the chopped bark area as part of the climbing frame had now been removed.

	

	257
258


	Items from Councillors

Cllr Buckle:  Highways had been notified about the blocked drains and most had now been cleared, she had also telephoned the Rural Youth Officer who was looking for a site for a Music Festival next year but it was agreed that our Playing Field had too many neighbours to be utilised for such a function.  She also agreed to find out the price and availability of grit bins for the village.
Cllrs Sherrard and Fox:  Complained that the Planning Dep’t of MDC was not answering e-mails despite continual complaints and a very weak letter had been sent by Ed Baker, the Development Control Team Manager and after discussion it was agreed to invite Harvey Siggs, MDC Chair to the next meeting to answer our complaints.
	JB

CF/Clerk

	259
	Information items from the Clerk

No items.


	

	260
	Items at Chairman’s discretion

Cllr Fox had been contacted by our footpath clearance operative as to his next contract and it was proposed by Cllr McDowell and second by Cllr Fox that a new contract is offered to him.  Motion carried unanimously.

	CF/Clerk


	261
	Date, time and place of next meeting

Thursday 4 February 2010 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Meeting closed at 8.58 pm


	


The following amendments were noted, recorded and signed as a true record on 4th February 2010:
Item 244:  Delete ‘replaced and’.

Item 247:  Delete first sentence, insert  'As Cllr Slade was unable to attend the meeting, she had asked Cllr Fox to inform the council that she had been unable to make  contact with the Dog Warden concerning dog fouling around the village and had reported to the relevant department that the Dog Waste bins were overdue for emptying, but so far nothing has been done.  In the absence of Cllr Young it was noted that the ferocious dog previously reported had not been seen lately but Cllr Sherrard had heard of another incident with 2 dogs at the gate of a house in Martin Street.

Item 258:  Delete ‘answering e mails’, and replace with issuing plans in reasonable time.

/LMS (from notes taken by Cllr Buckle)
31.01.10.
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